
Dear Charity Commission 

 

We have attached out audited accounts and below and extract from our latest 

Trustees meeting. 

We have not been able to hold an AGM due to Covid as the reasons below state. 

 

 

1. AGM arrangements 2020 

All of the trustees expressed their concerns about holding an AGM during the 

Covid 19 crisis. 

All voted for a postponement 

Noted reasons for postponement are as follows 

• Dealing with Cancer patients who are the most vulnerable people in the 

population with many shielding. 

• The number of people who can meet together under Government rules. 

• Would a meeting room be covid compliant? 

• Members age profile - some don’t have a mobile phone or email and social 

media is also problem for them. So for us we would not be able to hold an 

AGM remotely. 

 

Conclusions and actions. 

Postpone the AGM – inform the membership and tell them why 

Revisit our decision on a regular basis. Continue to minute our decisions. 

Send in the Accounts to the Charity Commission informing them that they have 

not been approved at an AGM and why we postponed the AGM. 

We continue to provide support and services to our members where and when we 

can in line with Government guidelines and our own safeguarding assessments. 

 
 
                If you require further information please let us know and we will endeavour to provide it, 
but working from home has caused us many problems especially 
                Not being able to access our office. 
 
 
                With kind regards 
 
                Joan Nicholson Trustee and on behalf of my fellow Trustees at CREST 
 










